
Board of Health Minutes 
May 15, 2012 

 
The meeting opened at 7:00 P.M. with Mr. Moeller and Ms. Amodei present.   Mr. Parkin was 
absent.    
 
All bills and time sheets submitted were approved for payment. 
 
The minutes of the meeting of May 1st were approved as written. 
 
290 Depot Street – Pat Plaehn 
 
Mr. Plaehn came in to discuss the transfer station with the Board.   He said that he has lived in 
Dunstable for 9 years and often walks by there.    He noticed that lately that there has been a 
lot of trash strewn about both inside and outside the area and he would like to volunteer his 
services to help keep it clean. 
 
The Board explained to Mr. Plaehn that we have just hired two new monitors there and they 
are still in training.  Very soon we will address that issue with them.    They also felt that very 
often residents were not very responsible in handling their own trash by not picking up their 
own if it accidently spilled.    
 
The Board thanked Mr. Plaehn for coming in and also for volunteering and gave him 10 trash 
tags to use when he does do cleanup. 
 
Other Business: 
 
A one year Household Hazardous Waste Contract was signed by the Board. 
 
Trash Permit Lottery Drawing Winners are:   
 
Marilyn and Donald Stevens of 636 Groton Street 
Mark Kimball of 655 Groton Street 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:45 P.M. 
 
 


